
Please reconsider your idea to allow larger cultivation areas for 

cannabis in the county. There is already an obscene amount of 

cannabis grown here. Every year there are more grows. The 

quality of life has gone down and the increase in crime is 

appalling.  

 

1. There is not enough water for any increase. Too many creeks 

dry up due to pumping. Springs are also drying up because of 

the extreme water usage of cannabis. I’ve seen Woodman creek 

dry up 4 times the past 10 years. Not naturally but within a week 

or two because water is being pumped from the creeks. I invite 

you to watch the frantic fish about to die from lack of water. It’s 

not pretty.  

 

2. Zoom in while looking at google maps of just the Woodman 

creek area so you can see how many hoop houses are located 

here. All for pot. There are hundreds. Way, way too many.  

 

3. Too much other environmental damage, such as cutting down 

trees, using pesticides and chemicals, and diverting water, to 

name a few. 

 

4. Part of your mission as supervisors is to deliver services that 

meet the environmental needs of the community. I personally 

am very tired of pot growers and their blatant disregard for all 

laws.  

More cannabis cultivation is NOT good for the environment. 

 

Please consider all the people of the county, not just the 

growers. Thank you 

Jo Ann Herr 


